Papua New Guinea
Her nursing qualifications enabled her to quickly answer a call to take the Faith to the Admiralty Islands, now Manus Province, in Papua New Guinea. 

Her arrival fulfilled a goal of a ten-year plan to spread the Baha'i teachings worldwide. 

For this service, the then head of the Faith, Shoghi Effendi, bestowed upon her the accolade of Knight of Baha'u'llah. 

Ms. Hoehnke invited local people to her home in the Admiralty Islands and held first aid classes for them, which prompted criticism from members of the European community, who practiced racial segregation. 

As a result, the hospital authorities quickly transferred her to a hospital in Rabaul on the nearby island of New Britain. 

Although seemingly a setback, it turned out to be fortunate because she met up with the only other Baha'i in Papua New Guinea, Rodney Hancock, a 21-year-old New Zealander who had arrived in Rabaul about the same time that Ms. Hoehnke had first arrived in the Admiralty Islands. 

	
	 

	
	 


In 1956, after being introduced to the Baha'i Faith by Ms. Hoehnke and Mr. Hancock, a teacher on Manus Island, Apelis Mazakmat became the first Papua New Guinean Baha'i. 

In the subsequent years, as thousands entered the Faith, more than 150 Baha'is from other countries came to Papua New Guinea to assist the local Baha'is as they administered and developed their national community. 

Mr. Hancock said that Ms. Hoehnke had corresponded with many Baha'is over the decades. 

"She must have written hundreds, if not thousands of letters to encourage the friends [Baha'is] in their endeavors," he said. 

Mr. Hancock also spoke of the difficulties of introducing the Faith in the 1950s, when the Australian Administration disapproved of any friendly association between expatriates and local people. 

He had to obtain special permission from the government before visiting villages. It took more than a year before he and Ms. Hoehnke could introduce the Faith to the first Papua New Guinean to become a Baha'i -- Apelis Mazakmat, a teacher from Munawai village, in New Ireland. 

"He [Mr. Mazakmat] told me that when he first heard of the Faith from [Ms. Hoehnke], it was like the answer to all his dreams and he wished to learn more about the teachings of Baha'u'llah," Mr. Hancock wrote in his book titled, "Longpela bun nating: My life as a Baha'i pioneer in Papua New Guinea." 

